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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Congratulations to the Philippine Journal of Pathology 
editorial staff on the publication of its 16th digital issue since 
being relaunched in 2016. It is a testament to the vigor of 
the editorial staff to see the PJP published regularly. Gone 
are the days when the publications could be counted on 
one hand.

Commendations must also be made to the pathology 
consultants, residents, and other researchers who took the 
time and effort to develop the research, write the manuscript, 
and publish it. However, one wishes to see residents and 
consultants from more training institutions represented in the 
publications. One does not need complicated equipment 
to produce a research paper worthy of publication. The 
world is interested in what Filipino pathologists observe, see, 
and experience locally. Who better to share this through 
research than us?

Here's to a more fruitful year (and thicker volume) of the PJP!

Maria Cecilia F. Lim, MD, FPSP
President, Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc.


